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TO THE MAYOR AND COMMON COUNCIL: 
 
RE: BUFFER ZONE ORDINANCE 
 
 
At the Council meeting on March 18, 2014, the Council will have before it a motion to 
reconsider the adoption of Sec. 23.01, MGO.  This ordinance was adopted on February 
25, 2014, and a motion to reconsider was made at the meeting on March 4, 2014, and 
referred to the meeting of March 18.  It is commonly referred to as the Buffer Zone 
ordinance. 
 
If the Council votes to reconsider the ordinance, we have prepared a Substitute, 
working with Alder Lisa Subeck.  The Substitute does the following things:  
 
1. Includes a short section on Findings and Purpose.  
 
2.  Adds the word “physically” to the subsection (23.01(2)(a)) on interfering with 

persons attempting to access health care facilities.  
 
3.  Changes the general zone from entrances to health care facilities from 160 feet 

to 100 feet.  Within that zone, persons may not approach others without their 
consent to closer than 8 feet for the purposes described in the ordinance.  This 
change brings our ordinance exactly in line with the ordinance approved by the 
U.S. Supreme Court in Hill v. Colorado.  The Hill case was relied upon 
extensively by the federal court in its recent ruling in Madison Vigil for Life, Inc., 
et. al v. City of Madison, rejecting a request for a temporary restraining order 
against the version of the ordinance adopted on February 25.  

 
4. Adds a shorter zone of 30 feet around a driveway entrance to health care 

facilities in order to protect those arriving by vehicle.  This zone only applies if the 
100 foot zone does not protect the driveway entrance.   

 



5.  Removes the provision that applied the ordinance to common areas in a multi-
use building, and replaces it by applying the definition of entrance to all 
entrances in a multi-use building, if the health care facility doesn’t have its own 
separate entrance.  

 
6.  Refines the definition of health care facility to make it a place where a physician 

or nurse practitioner routinely provides medical treatment.  This should more 
narrowly tailor the application of the buffer zones. 

 
The Substitute should be in Legistar.  A red-lined version showing the changes made 
with the Substitute is attached to this report.  
 
 

 Respectfully submitted, 
 

      
 Michael P. May 
 City Attorney 

 
 








